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Christmas Fair 

 
A huge thank you to the PTA and everyone who donated items and came to our Fair last Friday.  It was very 
busy and a great success!  We managed to raise £1300 for the school which will be spent on improving the 

gardens in the playgrounds. 
 

At St John XXIII we love being active! 

 
Well done St John XXIII, since September last year we 

have managed to cut down how many of us travel to 

school by car from 23% to 18% and we have 

increased getting to school in a more active way such 

as by scooting, cycling or walking. BUT, there is still a 

long way to go so keep it up! 

 

Y2 BUS AND BOAT TOUR OF LONDON 
On Friday 25th November, Year 2 went on a 
special open top tour bus of London, then 

went on a boat tour down The River 
Thames! We saw all the London 

megastructures we have been learning 
about like Big Ben, the London Eye and the 
Shard. We thoroughly enjoyed the day and 
were blessed with great weather that was 

perfect for sightseeing! 
 

 
 
 

St John XXIII achieves a Healthy Schools London  

SILVER Award 

 

 
St John XXIII has been recognised as a Silver Healthy 

School due to the fantastic work we do on keeping 

healthy and making healthy food choices! Our next 

step is to achieve Gold so let’s keep up the good 

work!  

 
 BIKE IT POSTER COMPETITION 
 

Well done to the following winners for this 
competition reminding cyclists to use lights and wear 

bright clothes now it’s winter:- 
 

1st place- Maya Y4 who won brand new bike lights 
2nd place- Jay Kay and 3rd place - Olivia Y3 who also 

received some prizes.  Well done for everyone who 
entered- James from Bike-It found it so tricky to find a 

winner out of all the amazing entries! 

 

 
 

Advent Carol Service 
7pm Tuesday 13th December 7pm 

Our Lady of Fatima Church 
The Choir will be joining parishioners in support 

of the local Food Bank. Please bring a tin or 
some other contribution for the Food Bank for 

what promises to be a very special evening. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Y3 TRIP TO FULHAM PALACE 
Year 3 had an exciting day at Fulham Palace in Bishop’s 

Park last Friday. We performed drama of Stone Age tasks 
and all the children had a turn at cave painting, using a 

bow and arrow and grinding corn between stones to make 
flour. All that work gave us a healthy appetite for a packed 

lunch at this beautiful venue! 
 

 

RECEPTION TRANSFER 
A reminder for Nursery parents (and 
parents who are applying for Nursery 
2017) that the very latest date to hand 
in your applications to the school and 
complete your e-admissions on-line 
application (Reception only) is 15th 
January 2017.  For Certificates of 

Catholic Practice, Fr Richard has sign 
up sheets and appointment times at the 

back of the Church. 

 
 

Y4/6 ICE SKATING 

 
Both year groups enjoyed the whole skating rink 

at Westfield to themselves this week and had 
great fun on the ice.  They were all very well 

behaved and really enjoyed their trip! 

 

MARY’S MEALS BACKPACK 
APPEAL 

 
Thank you so much for your donations 

of backpacks and other items.  We 
have a lovely mountain of things 

ready to despatch to Africa in the New 
Year.  If you haven’t had a chance to 
support this appeal yet, you still have 

plenty of time to do so over Christmas, 
the deadline for donations is  

5th January 2017. 

 
 
 

In order to keep the hall clear for the 
Blessing of the New Build on Thursday 

15th December, the children will be 
provided with sandwich and fresh fruit 

lunch in their classrooms.  They will 
have chosen their preferred sandwich 

filling. 

SAFEGUARDING / SECURITY 
 

Many thanks to parents who have 
not used the doors coming in to the 

new building via the playground.  
This greatly improves the security 

and safeguarding of the school. 

 

ATTENDANCE COMPETITION 

 

Here are the results so far this half term 

– the winners will be announc ed next 

Friday and they will receive a prize, who 

will it be?   It ’s very close!  

 

RWN 94.23%  

RSOC 94.61%  

Y1 M  95.76%  

Y1 F 95.07%  

Y2 97.76%  

Y3 97.39%  

Y4 97.44%  

Y5 96.51%  

Y6K 98.65% 

Y6D 97.89%  

Y6W 97.75%  

 
 

 



 

Dates for the rest of Term 
 

 
 

12th December Y1 & Y2 Nativity (1.45pm – please arrive promptly!) 
13th December Choir out at Town Hall all day 

Choir singing at Advent Carol Service at Our Lady of Fatima 
(7pm) 

 Flu Vaccines for Years 1/2/3 (optional) 
14th December Whole School Panto (2 – 3pm) 
 Choir trip to Royal College of Music 
15th December Blessing of the New Build 
 Y3, 4, 5 & 6 Carol Concert (please arrive 1.00 for 1.15pm start) 
 ** Please note you must have tickets for this event ** 
16th December Class Parties Day - Wear own clothes/Christmas jumpers 
 Choir singing at Big Local Christmas Festival 3pm 
19th December EYFS Nativity (9.30am) 
 (Parents can wait in the hall after drop off) 
 Children’s Christmas Lunch 
20th December End of Term Mass (9.30am) 
 End of Term (1.30pm) 
3rd January Inset Day – school closed 
4th January Children back to school 

 


